SECRETARY

The 21-22 season returned to a much more normal season with far less disruption due to COVID 19. |
would just like to express my thanks to all managers, coaches, parents and players for their support
this season.

Hopefully, we are looking forward to exciting times ahead with the addition of the Artificial Grass
Pitch that we are hoping will come to fruition sometime this season that Chris refers to more fully in
his Chairman’s report.

Some of you will be aware that next season will be my last as Club Secretary at Guiseley Juniors
Football Club. I am in the process of putting together my exit plan and the proposal is to have a Girls
Secretary, Mini Soccer Boys Secretary and Junior Section Boys Secretary with me as overall Secretary
for next season to give a period of handover.

If anyone is able to spare any time to volunteer, then please contact me on
guiseleyjuniorsfc@outlook.com or 07818 455390 to offer your services as without volunteers the
Club can’t function.

Off the pitch

Club Affilliation to the WRCFA will be completed in the coming weeks in preparation for the start of
season 2022-23. Registration of teams to Craven, Harrogate, Garforth, Harrogate and Craven Girls
and WRGFL has been completed for next season or will be completed when released. All leagues are
working towards a September start, so it is important we get players registered to the teams in time
once the registrations open on 1 July.

On the Pitch

This season has seen many of our teams have many successes on the pitch. This includes division
winners, league cup winners and some good runs in the District and County Cups. Well done to all
teams for their successes. A successful season isn’t all about winning trophies though and some
teams have had lovely seasons making new friends and building great camaraderie between them to
build on for the future. This is what Guiseley Juniors Football Club philosophy ultimately stands for.
This season has been a successful season all round with very few disciplinary matters on the pitches
too.

Thanks everyone for your support and look forward to another successful season in 2022/23.

Nicky Clarke
Club Secretary
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